Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes for March 8, 2022
Welcome and Roll Call: Chairman Roberts called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m. and asked Mr. Sampson to take a roll call for attendance.

Committee Members Present: Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Rich Braccia, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Ms. Shelly McDermott, Ms. Carmella Ferreira, Mr. Frank Roberts, Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. Angel Torres
BEP Members Present: Mr. Adam Fairbanks, Ms. Yolanda Doak
BEP Members Absent: Mr. Michael Heany, Ms. Glendaly Hernandez, Ms. Ximena Yanez-Hamberger, Ms. Sovey Ramirez, Ms. Jazmarie DeJesus, Mr. Kenneth Clark, Mr. Anthony Ford, Mr. Keith DeLeo, Mr. Lloyd Montaque, Ms. Barbara Miller, Mr. Jeremey Bailey
Others Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Mr. Zach Moore, Mr. Nick Faenza, Ms. Jessie Towle, Mr. David Walshe
Review and Approval of Minutes from the November 30, 2021 Meeting:  

MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Haley and seconded by Ms. Altergott to adopt the November 30, 2021 minutes as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 

Old Business
a) Budget update: There is currently an approximate amount of $1.4 million in the budget and the amount is slowly increasing. Currently, expenditures remain low. 
Chairman Roberts questioned the current budget amount which was reported at $1.6 million last meeting. Mr. Sampson reported that the budget is not a raw dollar amount and noted that planned upcoming expenditures have been deducted from the previously reported amount. 
b) Schedule C’s: Mr. Sampson reported that all operational facilities should submit Schedule C’s as soon as possible if they have not done so already. 
New Business:

a) Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors: Mr. Sampson stated that the purpose of the committee is to assist the programs administration with solutions and resolutions. Mr. Sampson shared that his job is to review the solutions and resolutions suggested and look at it from a programmatic standpoint. Mr. Sampson stated that when looking at this program, comparing it to different state programs, and establishing expectations this program should be viewed as its own independent entity. Additionally, all decisions made should be made for the benefit of the program not independent operators. Mr. Sampson also clarified that not all practices that work other places will work for this program.
b) Transfer and Promotion: Mr. Sampson reported that there needs to be clarification provided about the responsibilities and authority level of this committee. Mr. Sampson addressed the topic of medical leave and the requirements within the program due to a question posed to him by Chairman Roberts outside of this meeting. He stated that medical leave will not be discussed with anyone on the committee. It is the job of the agency to address individual situations related to medical leave and that medical leave is not a topic relevant to this committee.
Mr.  Sampson reported he received a question prior to this meeting regarding if the operator of a facility is responsible for coverage of their facility if they are unavailable or if the agency is responsible for coverage. Mr. Sampson clarified that operators are responsible for facility coverage, not the agency. 

Mr. Sampson stated that someone on medical leave can receive a promotion on the transfer and promotion list. This is also not a topic that applies to the committee.

Chairman Roberts questioned medical leave related to family-based need. He queried the use of medical leave when a family member is sick and if this is something that should be received by an operator from the agency. Mr. Sampson reported he feels every situation is situational. Mr. Sampson will not penalize anyone for a family-based need. 
Mr. Haley reminded the committee that benefits are something employees receive and that the committee consists of business owner-operators. 
c) Vocational Rehabilitation federal dollars: Mr. Sampson reported that the program is currently using Vocational Rehabilitation federal dollars when required. He provided the example that the Greenwich Beach location requires new equipment in addition the equipment that already exists at the location. The new equipment costs are approximately $30,000.00-$35,000.00 and Vocational Rehabilitation federal dollars will be used to make these purchases pending approval. Mr. Sampson clarified that Vocational Rehabilitation dollars are often used for new equipment and field representative salaries. At this time these monies have not been utilized for payroll expenses. 
Chairman Roberts expressed his concern regarding program operators not making enough money. If current operators are not making enough money, he questioned how the program will grow and attract additional operators. If Vocational Rehabilitation federal dollars can be utilized for payroll in the program, reliance on third-party contracts would be decreased. If dollars from Vocational Rehabilitation can be used for payroll it may create greater opportunity for earning due to less dependence on third-party contracts. 
Mr. Sampson responded that he believes this point of view relates only to vending. Mr. Sampson believes that there is not an operator that could benefit from the program more than they are currently, given the current state of business. Mr. Sampson questioned the benefit of adding to the current amount of funding available as he has not denied requests for funds and there are monies available in the program. Mr. Sampson does not believe additional funds will lead to additional opportunities across the program. 
Ms. Ferreira queried if additional Vocational Rehabilitation federal funds could be used to support vendors through paying the salaries of individuals who are blind that work for operators at their facilities. Mr. Sampson responded that Vocational Rehabilitation does pay the salaries of individuals who are blind through the Vocational Rehabilitation program, independently from this program, within their own parameters through services like work-based experience and trial working periods. Mr. Sampson also reported that when this occurs it is for a limited amount of time. 
Chairman Roberts re-iterated his concern regarding low earning operators, especially those who struggled before the COVID-19 pandemic. Mr. Sampson responded that solving these problems relies on opportunity. The program can only present opportunities that exist within the program’s purview to the operators. If additional opportunity does not exist it is incumbent on the operator to decide if they choose to continue to participate in the program or look for opportunity outside of the program. Mr. Sampson stated that the program cannot create opportunity simply because there is a need for opportunity. Mr. Sampson also noted that programs like this one across the entire United States are also struggling. 
d) Greenwich Point Concession update: Mr. Sampson reported the location has been assigned an operator, Ms. Sovey Ramirez. Mr. Sampson stated that additional operators have reached out to provide a team approach to aiding in the setup of this location. Mr. Sampson noted how helpful the town of Greenwich has been in cases where they can provide aid. Mr. Sampson reminded the committee that the equipment that existed in the location was purchased, and additional equipment is being purchased. The location has a target operational start date of April 1, 2022. 
Mr. Sampson reminded the committee that VR dollars do not cover lease fees for the facility. This should be kept in mind when looking at further opportunities. Lease fees have not been applied to federal or state operations, however this opportunity is different. 

Mr. Sampson stated locations should be sought that provide public opportunities for sales moving forward.
e) Federal Vending Machines/Micro-Market update: Mr. Sampson received contact from the United States Post Office and has meet with the Post Office in Hartford, Connecticut regarding a vending and Micro-Market opportunity. The initial meeting with the Post Office went well according to Mr. Sampson. Mr. Sampson did note that there will not be enough customer traffic for a cafeteria at the location which the Post Office representative understood. 
Mr. Sampson stated that overall, the Hartford Post Office was interested in continuing conversation about the opportunity at the location. Follow up from the Post Office will occur in a few weeks from now and a meeting will be scheduled to discuss the opportunity further.
Mr. Sampson reported that there are no deadlines associated with the potential Post Office agreement.
f) Operator retirement/transition: Mr. Sampson acknowledged the retirements and departures occurring in the program which include Ms. Helen Shramek, Ms. Carmella Ferreira, and Mr. Stephen Hillyer. 
g) Southern Connecticut State University (SCSU): Mr. Sampson reported that committee members were sent a survey of this location. This opportunity in located in New Haven, Connecticut. Mr. Sampson stated that at this location there will be a need for an operator partnership.
Mr. Sampson noted that there have been changes made to the program to help in providing opportunity for operators. To experience growth there will be losses. The programs goal moving forward will be to explore and re-consider  opportunities not pursued in the past by the program. 
Mr. Sampson further stated locations of this magnitude have always been waived in the past, in which he feels it may be time to pivot and consider the possibility of operating larger facilities with partnerships between operators. Mr. Sampson feels that a partnership agreement can be successful related to this opportunity.
SCSU is looking for acknowledgement of interest from this committee this week. Mr. Sampson believes he has a proposal that can be made to SCSU exercising the opportunity of first right in a respectful manner if the committee expresses interest in the opportunity. 

Mr. Sampson stated although the program has first right to refusal, opportunities do not always occur that way, as with the United States Coast Guard Academy which was learning experience for the program.
Mr. Sampson discussed this opportunity with the agency attorney and created a proposal regarding how to approach SCSU. The program will ask SCSU to amend the opportunity of first right to state that the Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB) has exercised the right of first refusal, and further that BESB contemplates that its blind operators will partner with the food service management company that submits the winning bid in response, and that any contract that is eventually executed will be between SCSU, the blind operator, and the winning bidder jointly.  
Mr. Sampson clarified that as part of this agreement between the program operators and the outside entity the program operators would have specifically outlined and agreed upon responsibility at the location. 
Mr. Sampson presented the idea that he can reach out to SCSU and ask that they give the program until Friday for the committee to decide if this is an opportunity that the committee would like to explore. 
Mr. Sampson would like to take the time over the next two days to identify an operator interested in the opportunity before confirming interest and asserting first right to the potential location on Friday March 11, 2022, pending a committee vote.
Mr. Sampson made the suggestion that if the committee is ready to vote and proceed with this opportunity, there should be a contingency put in place that the process of pursuing this location should only continue if there is an operator identified that is willing to operate the location.

MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Haley, seconded by Ms. Altergott to move forward with the SCSU location with the contingency that there is a willing operator to overtake that location. The motion carried unanimously. 

Agency Matters:

a) Agency update: Mr. Sampson reported that some restrictions have been removed related to mask wearing in the agency building location and that there is an increased amount of people working from the building each day. 
Open Forum: N/A
Date of the next meeting: June 7, 2022
Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Haley, seconded by Ms. Ferreira to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 3:52 p.m.
(non-recorded)

**Following the adjournment of this committee meeting, Mr. Sampson met with the transfer and promotion subcommittee to review all 2022 transfer and promotion applications. A mutual agreement between Mr. Sampson and the subcommittee resulted in the approval of all 2022 applications submitted. Chairman Roberts made a motion seconded by Vice-Chairman Ms. Altergott to approve all application submittals. The motion carried unanimously.
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